
MARYLAND PERB IN-PERSON PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES 

June 26, 2024 

Noon – Chair Hayes called the meeting to order 
 
Attendees:  Chair Hayes, Board members Steyer, Cooperman, Ohman, 
Rivlin  
Staff:  Executive Director Snipes, AAG Christopher Franzoni 
           Deputy Director Suggs 

I.  Approval of Minutes of April 10 and May 15 Virtual Public Meetings 
 
J. Rivlin moved to approve the minutes of these meetings. H. 
Cooperman seconded this motion. 
 
II.  Updates:  Chair Hayes 
 
Reminder:  the fiscal year ends on Sunday (6/30), starting on Monday 
(7/1) we change to 2025 for case numbers and decisions 

 
 A.  PERB’s initial set of final regulations are in effect, and located 
           at COMAR 14, Subtitle 30  
 
     B.  PERB now has unanimous unfair labor practice decisions 
           posted on its website, along with an election decision with a  
           majority opinion and a dissent.    
 
 C.  PERB website: as at other recent meetings, Executive Director  
           Snipes shared the most recent and upcoming developments.   
   
  The Executive Director noted that our DoIT web team had 
recently finished the first draft of the new website, and had shared 
the link—for the Executive Director and Board members to review. 
Once we are through with our fixes/edits, there may be a time in 



which we ask a select group of practitioners to review it for user 
ease/access. 
 
Chair Hayes noted that the next meeting will be July 16, on a virtual 
format, then invited Board members to share anything they wished. 
Nothing further was offered. 
 

III.  Question & Answer  
 
Chair Hayes asked if there were questions from attendees? None 
presented. 
 
J. Rivlin moved to adjourn the meeting, which was seconded by H. 
Cooperman.  
 
The public meeting adjourned at approximately 12:10 p.m.. 
 
 
 
 


